Minutes from the April 3, 2000, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance:  Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Dr. Jill Landesberg, Mr. TiJean Rodriguez, Ms. Erin Buratt, Ms. Donna Methvien, Mr. Cleve Bankston, Mr. Mike Territo, and Ms.Clarissa Schiro.  Rosalyn Chauvin and Sandy Miller were also present.

· The minutes from the March meeting were approved. 

· Student Technology Liaisons – Dr. Asoodeh informed the committee that he reminded the Deans to contact Clarissa regarding the need for student technology liaisons.  Clarissa stated that she has received inquires from Arts and Sciences, TEC, and Nursing.  Dr. Asoodeh reminded Clarissa to treat these inquires as informational.  The actual hiring must go through his office because these requests are approved by the committee. 
· Publicity for Equipment Checkout - Clarissa stated that a representative from the Lion’s Roar met with her to obtain information regarding the new Student Productivity Center checkout equipment.  The article was published on the front page of this week’s issue of the Lion’s Roar.  Clarissa stated that the equipment is already making the cycle.  Dr. Asoodeh stated that information on the equipment checkout program is also on the main WebMail page, and it will remain there for a while for students to see. 
· One-time Technology Purchase Proposals -  47 proposals were received totaling in excess of $2,000,000.  At the Dean’s Council meeting this morning there were a lot of issues brought up regarding these proposals.  Dr. Moffett stated that he would like the subcommittee to have a “post-haste” meeting with the Deans to discuss these issues.  Dr. Landesberg discussed, with the committee, some of the Deans’ concerns.  It was agreed that Cleve, TiJean and Erin would accompany Dr. Landesberg to this meeting of the Deans.  An attempt will be made to schedule the meeting for 3:00 p.m. today or some time tomorrow.  Action Item: Dr. Landesberg will schedule a meeting with the Deans today or tomorrow to discuss the issues relating to the large proposals. 
· Used Technology Fee Equipment - Erin stated that she was unable to attend the last Student Advisory Committee meeting due to the fact that it was held in Monroe.  Action Item: Erin Buratt will attempt to schedule a special meeting of the Vice-Presidents of the Student Advisory Committee to discuss the appropriate use of older technology fee equipment after it has been replaced.  Erin stated that she would report her findings to the group as soon as she has met with the committee. 

· SRCC Lab Upgrade – One of the labs on the list is coming up for upgrade for which technology funds were not originally used.  That lab is the SRCC, located on North Campus, Building A.  This lab is moving to Building B when it is ready, but the condition of the old computers is not good.  Dr. Asoodeh asked the committee if it would approve ordering the new computers before the move, so bad computers won’t be moved and then moved again within six weeks.  The upgrade is already scheduled for August.  The move to Buiding B is scheduled to take place between June and July.  TiJean made the motion to go ahead and order the new computers for SRCC.  Erin seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of ordering the new computers.  Action Item: The upgrade of equipment for SRCC, originally scheduled for August, will be changed to June of 2000.  The computers will be ordered now. 

· Upgrade Schedule for Labs - A discussion was held concerning the upgrade schedule for computers.  It was mentioned that much of the computer equipment coming up for upgrade might still be in good condition.  The suggestion was made to possibly extend the upgrades to 42 or 48 months.  The committee is also considering the fact that, once you have passed the 36 months, the computers are no longer under warranty.  You will then need to budget for maintenance charges.  

· Baton Rouge Nursing and SOAC Lab Zip Drives - Since Archie was not available to report on the printer for Baton Rouge Nursing or the zip drives ordered for the SOAC lab, Donna Methvien reported that she could not report on the printer, but she has taken care of ordering the zip drives for SOAC.  Action Item: Archie will study the need for a new printer in the Nursing Lab in Baton Rouge, and will bring his recommendation to the next meeting. 

· Storage Room Door - Clarissa reported that she has had no response from Rick Futch regarding the addition of a new exit door in the Student Technology Storage Room, McClimans 116.  Action Item: Clarissa will report to the committee when she meets with Mr. Futch. 

· Strategic Goals - Dr. Landesberg stated that the Strategic Goals sub-committee has not met due to the pressing need to review the number large proposals.  Action Item: Dr. Landesberg’s Strategic Goals sub-committee will meet and report on their progress at the next meeting 

· 2000-2001 Technology Fee Budget - Dr. Asoodeh passed out a copy of the 2000-2001 Technology Fee Proposed Budget.  The committee then reviewed the draft.  Erin made the comment that S.L.U. wanted a maximum expenditure of 33% for tech fee student labor, but the Board policy was a different percentage.  TiJean indicated that the Board policies were either 22 or 25%.  TiJean stated that he would need to go back to review this.  He stated that this is not a Board rule, rather an administrative guideline.  The university does have some leeway in this, as long as it is not being abused.  Action Item: TiJean will get clarification on Board rules in regards to the maximum percentage of student and GA labor allowed.  Action Item:  The subcommittee will meet before the next full committee meeting to refine the budget proposal. 

· $2,000 Proposals - Dr. Asoodeh stated that we have received two additional $2,000 proposals to review.  One proposal was from Music and the other was from Athletics.  After the committee reviewed the proposals, TiJean made the motion to fund the proposal from Music.  Erin seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of ordering a scanner for the Music Lab.  After more information is obtained from Athletics, the committee will review their proposal.  Action Item:  Rosalyn will notify Dean Miller of the approval for the scanner and request that they submit a PR for this purchase. 
· St. Tammany upgrade - Dr. Asoodeh informed the committee that he received a copy of a memo from Industrial Technology to Dr. Guidroz requesting an upgrade of 10 computers in St. Tammany to give them 128 Megs of RAM and 17” monitors.  Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will forward copies of the memo to all the committee members for review and discussion at the next meeting. 

· The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.  Action Item:  Rosalyn Chauvin will inform the committee of the day, time, and location of the next meeting. 

